
Report on Talk show- “Idea Verse – A Thought-Provoking Panel Discussion” 

 

On April 21, 2025, the Institutional Innovation Council (IIC) of Aggarwal College, 

Ballabgarh, in collaboration with the Departments of Management and Computer 

Science, organized a highly engaging and insightful Talk-show titled “Idea Verse – A 

Thought-Provoking Panel Discussion” to commemorate World Creativity and 

Innovation Day 2025. 

Such events at Aggarwal College Ballabgarh are regularly conducted under the 

visionary leadership of Chairman Sh. Devender Kumar Gupta, General Secretary 

Advocate Sh. Dinesh Kumar Gupta, and Principal & President of IIC, Dr. Sanjeev 

Kumar Gupta. 

The event commenced with the felicitation of guests, where in Dr. Shilpa Goel (Vice 

President, IIC) and Ms. Mohini Verma (Convenor of the event) presented floral 

bouquets to the esteemed panelists. This was followed by a warm welcome address 

by Dr. Sachin Garg, Incharge (Wing 1), setting a dynamic tone for the discussion. 

The panel featured some of the most inspiring industry leaders: 

Mr. Vivek Aggarwal, Managing Director, Defrail Technologies Ltd., addressed the 

importance of converting ideas into actions and remarked, “Innovation is not just about 

ideas, it’s about making those ideas happen with impact.” 

Ms. Taruna Garg, COO, NBG Printographic Machinery Co. Pvt. Ltd., encouraged 

students to embrace change and said, “Success in the modern world comes from being 

adaptable, not just capable.” 

Mr. Puneet Mittal, Founder & CEO, Touropick Holidays & Events, motivated 

students to follow their passion and shared, “Your dreams are valid—build your career 

on what excites you the most.” 

Ms. Reena Mishra Vashisht, MD, Thinking Beyond Interiors Pvt. Ltd. and National 

Governing Body Member, FICCI FLO, inspired creativity by stating, “Creativity is 

intelligence having fun; never underestimate your unique perspective.” 

The session was brilliantly hosted by Ms. Poonam Sharma and Ms. Sonia Yadav, 

who ensured the program flowed seamlessly. Over 150 students from the Computer 

Science and Management Departments actively participated in the session. The 

interactive nature of the discussion encouraged students to ask several insightful 

questions, all of which were answered clearly and enthusiastically by the speakers. 



The entire IIC members was attended the event, including Ms. Dolly Mangla, Ms. 

Reena Kinger, Dr. Deepmala, Ms. Preeti Sharma, and Ms. Nisha. 

The event concluded with a heartfelt vote of thanks delivered by Dr. Shilpa Goel, 

appreciating the contributions of the panelists, organizers, faculty members, and 

students. The event proved to be an enriching experience, motivating students to think 

innovatively and pursue their entrepreneurial aspirations with confidence. 

 


